
Springfield Beach Beautification Committee 

Meeting on April 20, 2022 

 

Initial meeting conveyed at 7PM in the Protectworth Room of the Town of Springfield Office 

 

Committee Members Present:  Susan Chiarella (Garden Club); Sarah Anderson (Recreation Committee); 

Theresa Quinn (LKPA); Ed Shank (Mascoma Valley Snow Travelers); Lydia Sarvnevitz (Fire Department); 

Tamara Butcher and Amy Lewis (Town of Springfield, Admin Assistant and Selectwoman).  Absent: Jocelyn 

Fraser, Conservation Commission.  

 

It was decided that the following entities in town be contacted to send representation if they wish: 

Police Dept., Historical Society, Agriculture Committee.  

 

Public present:  Gerald Cooper 

 

1)  Determine Name (see above) 

 

2) State Purpose – Improve and enhance the Town Beach for the enjoyment of the townspeople. 

 

3) Assign Officers – Susan Chiarella, Chair; Theresa Quinn, Vice Chair; Amy Lewis, recording Secretary 

 

The enumerated items stated above were agreed upon by the Committee.  

 

NH Charitable Foundation Grant – Available to municipalities and Non-profits.  It was decided to apply on 

behalf of Town.  Lydia will share information she used when applying for an OHRV grant for Fire Dept.  

Susan will pursue application and begin preparation.   

 

Application Deadline is May 6th.   

 

Tamara agreed to obtain some financial information for the application.   

 

The Town is able to pursue an application to DES for sand replacement (10CU yards is limit).  

 

The Town reviewed the parking area in front of beach and the Road Agent, Pete Abair, suggested that the 

granite blocks be raised and bluestone be used to repair that area. 

 

DES/Wetlands needs to be contacted for any work done.   

 

NEXT MEETING MAY 5TH AT 7PM PROTECTWORTH ROOM, TOWN OF SPRINGFIELD OFFICE 

 

Submitted:  Susan Chiarella 

 

 

 


